FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

November 1, 2008
Catharpin, Virginia

Directors Present:  Laura Colicchio, Tony Colicchio, Pat Moore, Rich Moore, Sali Peterson

Directors Absent:  Jo Ann Brown, Suzi McGraw

Members Present:  Susan Milloy

The meeting opened at 2:05 pm and ended at 4:30 pm.

The president read the minutes of the July 26, 2008 meeting.  The meeting location will be changed, and minutes will be reposted on the FIRC website.  The board approved minutes with the location change.

Treasurer’s Report

Rich Moore gave the Treasurer’s report.

April balance:

$1,831.00

Income:

   $35.00
(dues – new family and new single memberships)



Total:
$1,866.00

Expenses:
50.00
(NVCEO dues)


100.00
(Scholarship – Asta Bjartmarz)

 


Total:
150.00

Current Balance:
$1,716.00
Current Scholarship Fund
 Balance: 
$210
Two expenses that the board approved:

Website annual fee
$107.40
(Suzi McGraw has been paying out-of-pocket)

Parade entry fee

(board voted to pay each rider’s $4 fee for members 

in good standing)


Membership

The FIRC membership list has been updated and now shows only people in good standing.

Suzi McGraw keeps the membership list current; Sali Peterson keeps the email list current.

Old Business

Shows

FIRC Schooling Show in September was rained out.

Eastern Seaboard show in Lexington, VA, 3-5 October was well attended by FIRC members.

Clinics

Gudmar Petursson at Lynne Alfanzi’s farm in October 2008 was well attended by riders and auditors.

Trail Rides

September 13 Summerduck, VA ride lead by Deb Gosset.  Four Icelandic joined in this ride with a plantation horse and a quarter horse.  This was perhaps the hottest, most humid day of the year.  Still, the ride went well.  Deb wants to schedule the ride for later in the season for 2009.

October 18 Battlefield ride was canceled.  Instead, Dave and Lisa Goodman hosted a ride through their new property in Warrenton, VA with a potluck afterwards.  Great trails and well attended.

Trail Ride Guidelines.  Laura Colicchio joined the Trail Committee.  Rich Moore will share the 2003 Guidelines with the committee to develop new club guidelines.

New Business

Clothing

Clothing orders have slowed.  This means less money for the Youth Scholarship Fund.  Susan will look into unique clothing items for spring.  Sali will revisit the bag/pack item.  

Spam orders can confuse true clothing orders.  Members need to follow up/respond to Susan’s emails on orders to be sure Susan received their requests.

Youth Scholarship Fund

Susan Milloy will explore events for the young riders to earn money.

The Board is decided to add a “Contribution to the Youth Scholarship Fund” box on the membership reminder mail out.

Shows
Sanctioned Shows

Kentucky Horse Show, October 24 – 26, Frankfort KY.  Moving the location of this show proved convenient and popular.  This show was well attended by riders and viewers.  The hotels were about a mile from the arena and stables.  Tony and Laura Colicchio each rode their First Prize Mare in classes.  Susan and Megan Milloy each rode their horses.  Sali Peterson rode her newly gelded horse.

Seminars filled all day Thursday and Friday morning.  Gudmar, Laura Benson, and Iso Lindal gave lessons all day Friday.  The Drill Team ride off between adults and youth after the show on Saturday was exciting.  When the adults won, they gave their $80 winnings to the youth.  The youth team gave the winnings to the youth committee.

FIRC Schooling Shows

November 8 at Thorpewood in Thurmont, MD at Sam and Sally Castleman’s farm.  Curt Pierce and Sandy Newkirk will judge.  Susan Milloy and Sali Peterson will scribe. Sali will announce.  Maureen Henry and Pat Moore perform registration duties.

Pat Moore will send out a reminder a few days before.  Lunch will be Potluck with Sam grilling hot dogs and hamburgers.

2009 Shows

Schooling Shows

FIRC will hold schooling shows in May and September – ideally one-to-two weeks before sanctioned shows.  This will assist riders who will take part in sanctioned shows.

Sanctioned Shows

The VA Gaited Jubilee will take place in June in Lexington, VA.

The Eastern Seaboard Show is scheduled to take place in October in Lexington, VA.

Events

November 15 is the Equine Affair in MA.

Trail Rides 

November 15 – Thurmont, MD

Sam and Sally Castlemen will lead this ride.

2009

The board is considering:

Annual Memorial Day Ride at Tony and Laura Colicchio’s home in Rosaryville, MD.

Battlefield Ride – spring and fall

Throughout the Year – Dave and Lisa Goodman’s home in Warrenton, VA.

Fall Ride – at Tony and Laura Colicchio’s home in Rosaryville, MD.

2008 Parade/Annual Meeting/Party 

The Christmas Parade will be on Sunday, December 14 in Charles Town, WV.  Riders will meet at the Charles Town Racecourse.  Pat Moore has clip-on stars.  

FIRC has agreed to pay the $4 fee fore each horse and rider for members in good standing..

The annual meeting and party will take place at Suzi and Sandy's nearby farm after the parade.


NEW – Information about these items will be released in early December.

Sali Peterson will put together horsey items and baskets for a Raffle Sale at the Holiday Party.   All monies will go into FIRC coffers, as this will be for fundraising.  Tickets will most likely cost $3 each.

Tony Colicchio will orchestrate a gift exchange for the Holiday Party.  Cost of gifts should be under $10.  Each participant will draw a number and choose a gift.  The next person can either take that gift or choose another.  On it goes for a fun exchange.

Drill Team

Curt Pierce will lead practices and do scheduling.  The Moore’s will host many of the practices in Catharpin, VA.

2009 Demonstrations

Harrisburg Breed Demos, February 2009

Gudmar will perform in the evening show.  FIRC Drill Team may perform the breed demonstrations during the day in the smaller arena.

Clinics – 2009


The Board is considering holding competition clinics before shows and a drill team clinic.

Magnus Larusson Clinic – spring 2009 in WV.

Gudmar Petursson Clinics – September 2009 in VA; October 2009 in PA 

Seminars – 2009 


FIRC is exploring Icelandic Horse Specific seminars and workshops.  Ideas:  

Basic First Aid – When to treat yourself and when to call the vet.

Feeding and Supplementing Icelandic Horses
Saddle Fitting
Annual Elections

Annual Elections to the Board are coming up.  Rich Moore will send out an email asking members to join the board.

Annual Dues

FIRC membership renewal for 2009 will be due soon.  Pat Moore will create reminder snail mail letters.  Tony suggests getting the reminders out before the Christmas Party.  Dues will remain the same:  $15 for Individual membership; $20 for Family membership.

USIHC Reports


Breeding Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Breeding Committee has been quiet.


Promotions Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The Promotions Committee has been quiet.


Regional Club Committee Report, Rich Moore

Andrea Barber has resigned as chair.  New chair has yet to be announced.


Youth Committee Report, Susan Milloy


The Youth Committee met in KY while attending the sanctioned show.

The US is hosting the FEIF Youth Camp in 2009.  The event will take place at Barb and Dan Riva’s Winterhorse Farm in the 3rd week in July.  They anticipate about 30 youth riders to attend from around the world.

USIHC subsidizes this international event with $1,200.  The committee is devising ways to help the students experience America.  They plan a visit to a Western riding facility.  The youth will sleep on cots in tents under blankets embroidered with Icelandic Horses.  

Susan Milloy and Susan Peters are in charge of on-farm activities.  One idea is to give each participant a special project at the beginning with assignment completion due at the end of the week.

Susan Milloy is developing the application process now.  

In January and February, the committee will put out a call for horses to lease specifically for this event.  Since the participating youth are top riders who will receive lessons from a German trainer, this event could further the training for the horses as well.  

The next FIRC Director’s Meeting will be Saturday, January 29, 2009 at a location to be determined.
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